Pray for the Jordans



Randall Jordan
Casella Postale 13
95040 Motta, S.A. (CT) Italy
Ph: 011-39-095-713-0250
Cell Ph: 011-39-0347-6292626
E-mail: jordans@wwntbm.com







WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT
BAPTIST MISSIONS
P.O. BOX 725
KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086
Ph: (704) 730-1440 Fax: (704) 730-1479

January - 2003

Dear Friends,

Warmest greetings to you this new year. I was thinking about how people enter the new year. There are those that use it as an opportunity to wipe their slate clean and start over again. Others, make resolutions that they only keep for a short time. We realize what a miserable failure we are without the Lord. This new year, we welcome the opportunity to face 2003 in the Lord's service. We pray that many souls will be saved and many things will be accomplished for HIS glory.

Linda and I spent a rather quite Christmas. We stayed at home and ate our Christmas meal with Sister Tina. It was her first holiday since Nino's death and it was a difficult time for her, but we praise the Lord we were able to have her with us through the holidays. It was also a blessing to talk with our children, grandchildren and family by phone on Christmas Eve.

We have been praying for Alfio Rubino for about three years to get his heart right with the Lord. The Lord has been dealing with him for some time now. In December, he started coming to church, reading his Bible everyday and giving out tracts with me. Please continue to **pray** for him that he will stay on the right road now.

Linda and I continue to struggle with our health. Linda has suffered another infection in her mouth where the stitches were from her fall last year, and had to take shots for the infection. She is better now, thank the Lord. My last visit to the heart doctor left some question or doubt that the doctor wants to do some more test. My next check up is scheduled for the 24th of February. In March I will be having another stress test with the dye in the veins. I feel fine with no pain or fatigue and I praise the Lord for this. Continue to pray for us.

Pray for a guy who parks cars downtown. When we go there, we give him a different tract every time and the last time he stopped and read it out loud. He promised to come to church.

We have many in the church that are suffering with the flu, bad colds as well as other health problems. There is also one lady that her husband is against her coming to church. She has a great desire to study the Bible and grow in the Lord so we ask that you please remember this in your prayers.

We received so many nice cards and gifts for Christmas for which we are so grateful. Your love for missions and missionaries is a blessing and encouragement to us, and we thank the Lord for you and for your faithful prayers and monthly support for the ministry here in Italy.

This may be the year that the Lord comes back. But until he does, let us work together in His vineyard.

In Christ

The Jordans
Missionaries serving in Sicily

I

T

A

L

Y